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Our  60th 
Year 

Hello to all you “BOTTLENECKERS” for January 2025.   Here's the first newsletter for the "BOTTLENECKERS" in 

2025! Our renowned Newsletter editor, Mike Bryant, passed away right after Christmas and your Vice Presi-

dent, Paul Dragos has volunteered to act as Editor, until further notice. I'm looking forward to working with 

Paul in an effort to keep our newsletter in your mailbox! I'm sure he'll accept any input we can provide. The 

January meeting on the 16th will be interesting as all the raffle bottles in my possession will be displayed on 

several tables for your review! You'll be impressed and the fun part is one lucky raffle ticket holder will get to 

pick ONE bottle from the big pile, then an additional 5 bottles will round out the raffle, so plan on buying a 

bunch of raffle tickets!  Remaining bottles will be cycled through subsequent meeting raffles. I'd like to wel-

come Doug Porter and Matt Hampton to their new positions on the club's board. Doug will take over the 

membership/roster duties from the VP, with Matt relieving Dixie of treasury duties. Please support them 

while they're getting broke in Other positions remain covered with officers in place. I'm looking forward to a 

productive 2025, to include our annual Bottle Show. More details on a show at this meeting.  I must give a 

shout out to Tim & Laura Schweighart for hosting another great Christmas Party. They are truly a blessing to 

our club. Thanks guys!! We'll soon have more info on Mike Bryant's funeral service, etc, to be shared with all 

members. Our thoughts and prayers are with the Bryant family in this time of sorrow 

PROPER DISTANCE TO HIM WAS BUNK ,TIL THEY PULLED HIM OUT OF SOME GUY'S TRUNK! BURMASHAVE! 
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2025 dues are due!  So 

definitely Due!  



Bottle Club Meeting minutes 11/21/24 minutes  

 

President Jim Walker called the meeting to order at 6:01PM and led us in the pledge of allegiance.  There 
were two guests: Jenny Brown, from Poway who came with her bottle collecting friend Mary Love Rueda 
from Ramona.   

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Treasurer DIXIE BRYANT presented the balance minus money still out for purchasing more raffle bottles.  
Editor MIKE BRYANT thanked Paul Dragos for submitting his article and thanked Dixie for helping him type 

up the pages.  Sunshine Chair PAT WALKER informed us that Larry Westfall was absent tonight because he is recuperating from break-
ing his knee when he fell at the Auburn Bottle Show after-party!  Membership PAUL DRAGOS reported that he has coerced Doug Porter 
to take over this role “tentatively” and gave him a laptop with the roster files.  Historian this position still needs someone to take it on. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Paul sold more tickets for the antique GE refrigerator clock raffle, winner was drawn at our Christmas party at the Schweighart’s patio 
Dec. 14.  There will be a gift exchange “game” at the party for those who want to partake. Please bring an anonymous wrapped gift, 
valued at $10 (or more), and indicate the gender with a label, if needed. There will be door prizes also. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 
Jim asked for a review of the Auburn Bottle Show.  Matt Hampton said it was good, some nice bottles. 

Dave Vilett asked why the Club doesn’t scan the old photo albums and scrapbooks to have a digital copy (and not need to store the 
files).  Jim informed him that such an endeavor was too costly unless a Club member wants to volunteer to do this at their home. 

Other than Doug Porter taking on Membership, there are no changes to the slate of officers. But Dixie needs to step down from her 
position as Treasurer. Matt Hampton will take over.   

 

SHOW N TELL 

Tom Dunning brought examples of compact bottle “blanks” that are then blown into full size plastic bottles.  
Matt Hampton shared the San Diego pharmacy bottles and crate that he got at the Auburn Show. Guest Mary 
Love Rueda showed the blob top and Hutchinson bottles she found recently on her ranch in Ramona. She dis-
covered our Club when she found our website and webmaster Jeff encouraged her to attend our meeting to 
ask about her bottles.  Joni Cooley shared two womens shoe-shaped ink bottles. 

 

BREAK 

Before the auction, we enjoyed yummy snacks brought by Priscilla & Mike Hinners.  There is no raffle or 50/50 tonight due to the auc-
tion.  Jim thanked all those who have sold tickets at our meetings in the past. 

 

WHITE ELEPHANT AUCTION 

Jim Walker was once again our auctioneer, assisted by Paul Dragos (delivery guy & money taker), while Carol Serr 
kept track of the items sold.  All the proceeds go into our treasury (for buying raffle items, party food, etc.).  The 
auction brought in $292.  A Big thanks to all who donated and purchased items!   

Submitted by 

Carol Serr  

Secretary 



2025 ANNUAL DUES ARE DUE!!!   

Please pay your $20 membership fee at the meeting by 

speaking with the treasurer, or mail to: 

SDABCC 

7770 Regents Road, STE 113-326 

San Diego CA  92122 

 

If you have any changes to your status or address please fill 

out the attached membership form and present it to a club 

officer.   

Thank you for continuing to support your club and our Hob-

by!   



Editor’s Corner  

As the new year starts, we find some changes within our club, one of 

which I am now taking over the Editor’s position for the Newsletter.  

This is (obviously) my first attempt, and I can make no promises oth-

er then I will do my best to make these interesting, informative and 

fun to read; but I need your help.  Please, send me articles, pictures, 

ideas, funny stories, serious stories, whatever you can that will en-

lighten this publication.  I look forward to giving this a shot, but we 

must work together to make it successful.  I will throw some random 

thoughts in here every edition, they may be of a satirical, philosophi-

cal, or off-the-wall nature, but this space I take as my prize for being 

the editor.  This one, however, will be short, and of a serious tone.  I 

wanted to take over Editor some day, as I have done these publica-

tions for our sister club, but I never expected it to be this fast.  Mike 

Bryant was an exceptional and award-winning Editor.  To say he did 

a fantastic job on this publication is a severe understatement, I will 

try, but doubt I’ll come anywhere close to the success he achieved 

with all his hard work.  This month’s Editor’s corner is dedicated to 

our departed member and Friend, Mike Bryant.  You were an instru-

mental part of our organization Mike, selflessly devoting hours and 

hard work to make this club a success.  I am glad your health diffi-

culties are over, and you are in a much better place now, but know, 

you will be dearly missed.  Here is to you Mike, Rest In Peace.    



MYSTERY SOLVED!!!!  By Paul Dragos  

 

One of the general items I collect 
are Monitor-Top refrigerator 
“Gimmies.”  From the years 1928 to 1931, when 
you purchased a General Electric Monitor-Top 
refrigerator, you received several freebies 
along with the unit.  These included a clock, 
modeled after the refrigerator, salt and pep-
per shakers, also looking like the refrigerator, 
a sugar bowl, (same look) and glass dishes for 
leftovers.  In addition, you received a glass 
water bottle.  This came in one of two colors, 
either green or clear, and had an image of 
the refrigerator embossed as well as the 
words:  “General Electric Refrigerator.”  Here 
is a picture of the two bottles, along with oth-
er freebies.   



 



There were only two bottles, clear and green…. Right?    Well, imagine my surprise 

when I saw a picture of a bottle, that looked exactly the same, in AMBER.  

 

That… that can’t be…  It sure LOOKS like the typical GE Refrigerator bottle, but … but those only came in ei-

ther clear or green.  Is this a one-off?  Some kind of trick of the viewing light?   



No… I saw it on line, and the caption clearly read:  “AMBER refrigerator bottle.”   I HAVE to get this….    

OOOOPS!!!!!  It was already sold.  

 

 

Thus started my four month quest to find this AMBER refrigerator Bottle.  Being OCD, of 

course this meant I would do whatever it took to find that version, it could cost millions of 

dollars, disrupt thousands of lives, possibly lead to another mass extinction but I HAD TO 

HAVE IT!!   I searched the internet incessantly, asked club members, (the word “Pestered” 

would be more appropriate”) even stopped people walking by on the street; (court cases are 

still pending), where could I get one of those amber refrigerator bottles!?  If you think I was 

surprised to find out an AMBER bottle existed, imagine my astonishment to discover THIS: 



 

 

A BLUE ONE!!!!!  And… and…. And a GREEN-TINT!!!!!!!!   Am I losing my mind?  I have been collecting the GE 

refrigerator bottles for 20 years!  There ARE ONLY TWO colors, clear or green!   Yet…  here they are.    

Considering my sanity on the verge of disintegrating…. I researched even more, and was able to purchase the 

other colored bottles.  It wasn’t until I literally were holding them in my hands, I discovered the truth:   

 

Back in the 20s and 30s, GE was NOT the only manufacturer of a Monitor-Top type 
refrigerator.  They were, by far, the most popular, but not the only.  Another manu-
facturing company, FRANKLIN refrigerators, made models almost identical to the 
General Electrics.  They ALSO gave away freebies, including a water bottle when you 



bought their refrigerator, and they ALSO had their bottles made by the SAME GLASS 
company.  I must add a footnote here in that I believe that company is the Owens-
Illinois glass company, but am still seeking certain confirmation on that point.  It was 
not until I held the bottles in my hand, and READ the labels, I solved the mystery of 
the different-colored refrigerator bottles.   

 

 

The GEs, only came in clear or Green, the Franklin’s, which looked identical except for the em-

bossed name, came in Amber, Green tint, and Blue.   

 

 



 

 

The thousands of people were spared, and I expanded my collection to include both Frank-

lin and General Electric water bottles.  Collecting is always about solving mysteries, and this 

was a fun one to discover!   





Pictures from the Christmas Party  

Great Food!  

Bartering at the For Sale Table  

The Christmas Present Table!!!!!   



Happy People!!!   

Our wonderful hosts receive a 

gift card, Thank You AGAIN!!!!!   

Nice Bottles for sale or trade!   



Enough Food?   Nice Items at the Raffle Table  

Happy People  



Mike and his lovely wife, Dixie.   



Programs      And Refreshments                                                                        

Jan 16  Extended Show and Tell                          Paul Dragos  

Feb 20  TBD                                                              Monteith’s  

Mar 20  TBD                                                             Open  

April 17  TBD                                                            Open  

May 15 2025                                                             Westfall’s   

June—Special Date, Stay Tuned                           Open 

Thursday Meetings to begin around 5:30 PM 



BLAST FROM THE PAST   These pages will showcase past Bottle-

necker Articles, this one, written by Mike Bryant in February of 2002   








